














process has been initiated. Brief discussion followed regarding accounts receivable and

ransomware threats.

Quality and Patient Safety Update

Next, Dr. Koritz asked Ms. Jodi S. Joyce, associate vice chancellor for quality, Ul
Hospital, to give a report on quality and patient safety. Ms. Joyce referred to an annual
report that had been provided to members of the committee in advance of this meeting
(materials on file with the clerk). She said that work to improve quality and patient
safety is continuing in earnest, and she acknowledged a strong team leading this effort.
Ms. Joyce referred to the role of the Quality and Safety Strategy and L.eadership Steering
Committee and reviewed Fiscal Year 2017 quality and patient safety goals. She
highlighted several aspects of the report and reviewed the patient safety events that were
investigated by the Patient Safety and Risk Management Team. Ms. Joyce told the
committee that improvements in the hospital’s rankings in U.S. News & World Report
resulted in part from many patient safety initiatives.

Discussion followed regarding some of the data reflected in the charts in
the Annual Quality and Patient Safety Report, and Ms. Joyce clarified the sources of the
data. Committee members also discussed sepsis and efforts to reduce the sepsis mortality

index.




Chief Medical Officer Report

Dr. Koritz then asked Dr. Bernard H. Pygon, chief medical officer, UI Hospital, to
provide the chief medical officer report. Dr. Pygon said this is one of two mandated
reports and is an opportunity for trustees to ask questions. He referred to the
accreditation visit by The Joint Commission and the positive feedback that was given by
patients who were at the hospital during the visit. He also reported briefly on a
partnership with Rush University Medical Center and discussed the establishment of the
labor and delivery task force and its anticipated impact on obstetric care. Dr. Barish
noted that while deliveries in Chicago areas have decreased, UI Health has experienced

an increase.

OLD BUSINESS

There was no business presented under this aegis.

NEW BUSINESS

Dr. Koritz announced that the next meeting is scheduled for March 14, 2017, at 1:00 p.m.




MEETING ADJOURNED

On motion of Mr. Fitzgerald, seconded by Mr. Schumock, the meeting adjourned at 1:56

p-m. There were no “nay” votes.

Respectfully submitted,

DEDRA M. WILLIAMS TiMOTHY N. KO
Clerk hair
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EILEEN B. CABLE
Assistant Clerk




